111 Peyton Ave.,
Haddonfield,N.d.

Dear Mrs, Wardell, =

I hope you will forgive this much delayed
"Thank You" for your kindness in sending me the copies of
newsletters of the Allendale Historical Society way back
in February. It wss my intention to write you immediately
but for some reason I put it aside in a file and bhen could
not find it.

It is a very great pleasure to be a member of
the Allendale idistorical Society. Allendale has always
seemed like more of a home town than any other place I have
lived.

In looking over some o0ld books I have I diss
covered two note books, some what like dlarles, that 1 kept
while I was Post Commander of Post 204 in 1929. Among other
papers there was a rough copy of the cengus that the Post
took of the town during that year. There are also some piciures
that may be interesting. I will gradually collect them and
send them to you if you think thay have any value.

The newsletters are extremely interesting.
Especially the one about the Appert farm. lThat was my plgy-
ground for may years and the brook leading down along the
turnpike was where we used to get oub pickerel belly bait
to capture the big ones over in Mallinsons pond beforé it
became the swimming pool.

1 guess my sister Mary got a little twigted
because I notice that you use an address in Moorestown.
That 1s where mv brother lived before his death in 1973.
The zip code was correct so everything has arrived. I will
put my address stamp below so you will have it correctly.

Again thanks a lot for the newsletters.

JOHN G. HUZBARD
111 PEYTON AVENUE
HADDONFIELD, NEW JERSEY
08033

Sincerelyvw




